






 

In summary, we think that the changes may reduce the available labour supply for home 
support.   We think it may dissuade employers from taking on temporary migrants who may 
not stay, or may not be stable.   That is a problem, because we need more workers, not fewer.  
We do not believe there is sufficient labour supply in the current or future New Zealand 
market to meet the need, even with the current initiatives. 

We acknowledge that there is much that is not known, and we are unable to survey or canvas 
our members.   It is also true that our sector does not rely on migrant labour support to the 
extent that aged residential care does.  But the demands on our workforce are likely to 
increase in depth and volume.   

It is probable that in the short term, perhaps even out to 4-5 years the changes will not have 
an undue negative impact broadly, though they are likely to impact some providers quite 
severely. 

Context for our sector.   

* There are around 24,000 support workers in the home support sector, and a further few 
hundred nurses, also some service and administrative coordinators 

* The workforce is aging, as evidenced in surveys.  In the 2015 AUTworkforce survey, the vast 
majority of home care respondents were clustered in the 45-64 age group, with the same 
number of employees in their 70s and 80s as those in their 20s and 30s..   

* There is no known data on the numbers of temporary migrants.  In terms of ethnicity, in the 
2015 AUT workforce study, 30% identified as born overseas.  The majority of those (36%) were 
born in the UK, followed by Pacific Islands (18%), Australia (10%), Phillipines (5%), Asia (other 
than Phillippines 8%.   

* workforce shortages have been identified as severe in some areas, and there is a general 
serious workforce shortage across New Zealand 

* this is exacerbated by high turnover (currently sitting at a weighted average of 18%, range 3-
28%) (Quigley and Watts 2016 HCHA workforce survey) 

* the workforce has traditionally been essentially casualised. 

Over the last three years government funding and policy has focussed on the home support 
workforce in response to legal challenges from unions and general recognition that the 
workforce and sector needed to be stabilised.  This has resulted in payment for time travelling 
between clients, and, from 1 April this year, guaranteed  hours of work for almost all 
employees.  In addition the recently announced pay equity settlement will raise wages 
substantially.  Theoretically this should improve retention of current workers, and should make 
the service more attractive to a broader range of people.  Up until this year, because of the 
poor wages and conditions, home support organisations have struggled to compete with 
residential services and many other jobs.  WE have found that we train staff only to see them 
move across to another sector, often after we have invested in their training. 

IT is too early to assess whether the changes are going to positively impact recruitment and 
retention.   
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